
Council, 
May 28, 1964. 

the major part of the work with a machine of its own. 

Alderman Meagher asked if the laning work could be done 

during the night hours to relieve congestion; also, if the old 

lines could be removed. 

The Traffic Authority stated that paint remover is being 

used at the key locations at present and every old line will even- 

tually be removed. 

Question - Alderman LeBlanc Re: Africville  

Alderman LeBlanc asked if a progress report could be made 

available respecting the Africville problem. 

The Development Officer said that it had been felt that 

no action could be undertaken by the Special Committee appointed 

by Council pending the engagement of the Social Worker, who is com- 

mencing his duties on June 1, 1964. 

His Worship the Mayor asked Alderman Healy, Chairman of 

the Special Committee, to confer with the Development Officer and 

arrange to hold the first meeting in the near future. 

Question - Alderman Richard Re: Personnel Policy 

Alderman Richard asked if a personnel policy is in effect 

in the City prohibiting the employment of more than one member of 

a family by the City. 

His Worship the Mayor said that no official policy has 

been laid down by the City to this effect. 

Question - Alderman Macdonald Re: Sign - Police Station  

Alderman Macdonald asked that action be taken to provide 

a proper identification sign on the Police Station, so that citizens 

and visitors can more readily locate the building. 

The Chief of Police said funds had been provided in the 

current estimates and action will be taken shortly to have an 

adequate sign erected. 
- 280 - 

Copy of selection from 102-1A, Halifax City Council Minutes, provided by Halifax Municipal Archives




